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Dear EAHIL members, 

This issue of JEAHIL published at the end of September is, as usual, partly dedicated to the EAHIL event 
held during the past summer. This year's event was the EAHIL 2021 Virtual Workshop, "Crossing the bridge: 
new challenges, new opportunities", Marmara University, Istanbul, Turkey, 5-8 July 2021. 

In the pages that follow, you will be able to read the four papers written by the winners of the four awards for: 
best oral presentation overall, best oral presentation by a first timer, best poster presentation overall and best 
poster presentation by a first timer. In addition to these, you will also find two very interesting feature articles 
written by our colleagues from Finland and from Italy. I wish to once again congratulate the winners on their 
efforts and success, and to thank all the authors for their contributions.  Their efforts, combined with those of 
the authors of the different reports regularly published in the journal (don't miss Health Libraries Australia's 
news in this issue), contribute to the task of keeping us all updated in the profession, and to stimulate 
innovation and creativity in our work teams as well as in our organizations worldwide. Along with the members 
of the Editorial Board I encourage you to contribute to one of the future issues (see Table below). 

 
Future JEAHIL issues  
 
Issue Theme Deadline 
2021 
 
4 (December) Infodemics and libraries* 5 November  

(Guest editors: Katri Larmo and Michelle Wake) 
 
2022 
 
1 (March) No-theme issue 5 February  
2 (June) Open: open education, open science...* 5 May 
 (Guest editors: Fiona Brown and Petra Björk) 
 
* Provisional title 

September is a month that marks a sort of new beginning; it is the month of a new academic year, coloured 
with freshers' weeks and the energising enthusiasm they bring along. I hope that this September will also be 
the first month of a much-needed post-COVID era. 

Federica


